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Chair Harris, Vice-Chair Munoz and members of the Senate Insurance Committee: 

 

My name is Courtney Joslin and I am a resident fellow for the R Street Institute, a nonprofit, nonpartisan 

public policy research organization whose mission is to engage in policy research that supports free 

markets and limited, effective government. I lead R Street’s research on state policies for birth control 

access, with a focus on sensible deregulatory efforts such as pharmacist-prescribed birth control. I 

appreciate the opportunity to elaborate on why I support HB 135, and how this model has brought 

positive outcomes to other states 

 

Since 2015, 18 states and Washington, D.C., have begun allowing pharmacists to prescribe hormonal 

birth control. The pharmacy access model, as it is often called, has caught on for several reasons. First, 

this model is safe. Leading medical organizations, such as the American College of Obstetricians and 

Gynecologists and the American Academy of Family Physicians, support access to birth control without 

any prescription barrier.1 This is due to birth control’s time-tested safety and efficacy. Further, 

pharmacists are trained medication experts, and over 3,300 pharmacies are now safely offering birth 

control consultations.2 Research has also shown that pharmacists are no more likely than doctors to 

prescribe hormonal birth control to a patient with contraindications, which suggests that they are 

successfully prescribing just as accurately.3 

 

Additionally, the pharmacy access model has found popularity across the political aisle in many state 

houses, and many champions of this model are conservatives. This is because the pharmacy access 

model reduces unnecessary barriers to health care without promising additional taxpayer dollars to fund 

it. Instead, this model often saves state funds because of the positive health outcomes associated with 

it. For instance, an Oregon-based study found that pharmacist-prescribed birth control led to a 

reduction in unintended pregnancies, as well as a $1.6 million savings to the state’s Medicaid program 

within the first two years of implementation.4 Unintended pregnancies in the United States are costly to 

women, their families and taxpayers. For example, in 2010 alone, federal and state governments spent 

over $21 billion combined on the medical costs associated with unintended pregnancies.5 Of that, state 
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governments shouldered nearly $6.4 billion.6 In Illinois, the pharmacy access model would likely reduce 

both unintended pregnancies and government spending. 

 

Finally, women who see pharmacists for birth control prescriptions are shown to be more likely to be 

uninsured and younger than women who see a doctor, which strongly suggests the time and cost of 

doctor’s visits is too prohibitive for many.7 Given the growing support for pharmacist-prescribed birth 

control, preventing pharmacists from prescribing is also negatively affecting these women.  

 

The pharmacy access model is a safe and effective way for women to achieve their family planning goals 

without jumping through unnecessary hoops, and the medical community supports this deregulated 

access to care. Lowering barriers to medical care is crucial to consider for Illinois. We recommend 

passage of House Bill 135.  

 

Thank you for your time. 

 

Courtney Joslin 
Resident Fellow, R Street Institute 

202-900-9736 

cmjoslin@rstreet.org 
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